From: 27 April 2019 13:20

To: Planning

Subject: Planning Response - 2019/0893/P - Safestore, Chalton Street, NW1

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Categories: CASES

FAO Charlotte Meynell,

Thank you for allowing me to comment on planning application 2019/0893/P which relates to the installation of new fencing and electronic sliding gates to enclose the car parks belonging to Safestore, Chalton Street, NW1.

I have attended the location on the 3rd April 2019 in the company with a representative for the applicant so that a full understanding of the area and the problems that are occurring there could be established. I have read the 'Design & Access' statement provided and found that the evidence of the kinds of anti-social behaviour occurring there is a true and accurate representation.

During the meeting I discussed with the representative the considerations to be taken into account to make sure that all climbing risks were eliminated and that adequate 'access control' was implemented. We also discussed the use of defensive planting on the interior to soften the lines of the fencing and also to add extra security... the use of prickly planting can be useful in preventing items being concealed in between the fence lines. All of this appears to have been addressed within the planning application.

I therefore have no objections to this application and if the applicant wishes further help or advice then I will be more than happy for them to contact me.

Kind regards

Jim



Consider our environment - please do not print this email unless absolutely necessary.

NOTICE - This email and any attachments may be confidential, subject to copyright and/or legal privilege and are intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender

and delete it from your system. To avoid incurring legal liabilities, you must not distribute or copy the information in this email without the permission of the sender. MPS communication systems are monitored to the extent permitted by law. Consequently, any email and/or attachments may be read by monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are authorised to conclude any binding agreement on behalf of the MPS by email. The MPS accepts no responsibility for unauthorised agreements reached with other employees or agents. The security of this email and any attachments cannot be guaranteed. Email messages are routinely scanned but malicious software infection and corruption of content can still occur during transmission over the Internet. Any views or opinions expressed in this communication are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS).

Find us at:

Facebook: https://m.facebook.com/metpoliceuk

Twitter: @metpoliceuk